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July 2022:  
Construction has progressed well; despite the significant and unseasonable amount of rain we 
experienced throughout May and June.  In short, yes, the rain has impacted our construction schedule.  
Where we originally hoped to be finishing work in early to mid-August, we are now hopeful to be 
finishing most construction activities by late August, with final striping to be done in September. 

This month, the contractor should finally be able to complete all road and ditch grading as well as the 
final storm conveyance installations (a few remaining minor items).  They are now working to install 
concrete curbing for the traffic islands, truck aprons, and central island (targeted to finish in the first 
week of August).  Puget Sound Energy is also on the schedule this month to install the illumination pole 
foundations and then later next month (August), the luminaire poles. 

Project Description 
This project will convert an existing two-way stop-controlled intersection at Farm to Market Road and 
Josh Wilson Road meet into a single-lane roundabout. The work will include the construction of a central 
island, truck apron, concrete curb and gutter splitter islands, new stormwater culvert, new asphalt 
roadway surfacing, lane striping, new road signs, and the installation of an illumination system to light 
the intersection. 

 

The Engineer’s estimated construction cost range is between $1.5 and 1.8M 
 
Bids were opened on July 19th, 2021. 

Contractor will begin prepping the site on September 13, 2021. The scheduled road closure will go into 
effect on September 20, 2021       

https://www.skagitcounty.net/PublicWorksEngineering/Documents/Projects/2021JWFTMRoundabout_MAP_Final.pdf


Construction Traffic 

The scheduled work for the Farm to Market Roundabout will overlap with the scheduled construction of 
the Josh Wilson Road – Phase 1 Project. 

 

Josh Wilson Road – Phase 1 Project and Detour information 

Funding Sources 

• Skagit County Road Fund 
• Contract was awarded to Colacurcio Brothers on July 26th, 2021 for the amount of 

$1,235,177.00 

For more information, contact: 
Sonny Andrew – Project Manager 
(360)416-1400 / sonnya@co.skagit.wa.us 

 

https://www.skagitcounty.net/Departments/PublicWorksEngineering/JoshWilson1project.htm
mailto:sonnya@co.skagit.wa.us
https://www.skagitcounty.net/PublicWorksEngineering/Documents/Projects/FTM-JW_Detour%20Routes.pdf
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